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The Leadership program raises awareness of and provides opportunities for ALA leadership development opportunities.  Our purpose is to find new leaders, develop existing leaders, and enhance members’ knowledge to better equip them with the confidence and skills to carry out the mission of the American Legion Auxiliary.  The key to good leadership is to build confidence in those you lead, treat all members with dignity and respect, and to be a good listener.
No matter the experience, education, or technical skills, anyone can be trained to be a leader if they are willing to make a commitment, devote their time and energy to listen, learn, and communicate.
Part of the purpose of the Leadership Committee is to raise awareness of opportunities at the national level. These include Mission Training and ALA Academy Courses. These can be accessed at https://member.legion:aux.org/member/committees/leadership.
Of course, don’t forget North Carolina’s Legion College held in July. If you have requests for specific classes or information, please let your Leadership Team know.
AWARDS:
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]ALA Unit Member of the Year Award.  ALA units all have hardworking, dedicated members who give their time and talent to further the mission of our organization but have no desire to serve beyond the unit level.  To recognize such dedicated service, each unit may select one candidate for Unit Member of the Year. The member will be honored at National Convention.
2. Division President of the Year Award. To be an effective Division President, they should communicate with their District Presidents, assist the Leadership committee in setting up Leadership Workshops in her Division, and encourage her Division members to attend Department Conferences, Conventions, and other meetings and workshops.
3. District President of the Year Award.  To be an effective District President, they should communicate with their units to assist with whatever need each unit has. They don’t need to know all the answers! They need to be willing to direct questions to the appropriate committee.  They need to assist with setting up Leadership Workshops in their Districts, and encourage District members to attend Department events.
4. Department Chairman of the Year.  Selected by Leadership Committee, Department President, Department Vice President, and Department Secretary/Treasurer.
5. Unit President of the Year.  Nominated by Unit members, District President or Division President.  
Leadership Reporting:
Reports reflect the program work of each unit in the department.  There are national awards in some areas.
Mid-Year Reports are no longer required by National. However, please share any activities done by Units with the Leadership Team and appropriate Program Chairmen.
Year-End Reports are due to Committee Chairs on April 30, 2024.
They are due to Division Chairmen on May 15, 2024.
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
                                                                                                                                                                                                             

